
NEW YORK STATE SENATOR

Ruben Diaz

Elected Officials and Leaders of the
Livery Industry Against City Council
Bill

Ruben Diaz

July 22, 2015



Bronx elected officials and livery tax industry leaders met this morning to discuss
their concerns with a bill that is pending before the New York City Council that will
add a cap of 10,000 commercial vehicles to the taxi industry. This legislation is
causing a fight between Mayor Bill DeBlasio and Uber.

A consensus was reached by the group that there is no protection in this bill as it is
now, to protect the livery industry, and as such the City Council should not take a
vote and should hold the bill until it includes protection for the livery industry.

This meeting was attended by State Senators Rev Ruben Diaz and Adriano Espaillat;
Bronx Democratic County Leader Marcos Crespo; Assemblymen Luis Sepulveda, Jose
Rivera and Victor Pichardo. Representing the Taxi Industry were: Cira Angeles,
Antonio Cabrera, Daniel Genese, Elvin Marte, Marcos De La Cruz, Nancy Soria,
Francisco Roa, Jose R. Jean, and Avik Kabessa.
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